 
United University Professions
2011 Chapter Elections Nomination List

40810 – Brooklyn HSC Chapter

Below is the official list of nominees for UUP Chapter positions. The list was sent to the Downstate Chapter from the statewide UUP Elections and Credentials Committee in Albany, which administers local elections for each chapter that requests it.  The Committee will be mailing ballots to each Brooklyn UUP member’s home address in mid-February.

Nominees for Officer Positions

President and Delegate

Blackman-Stroud, Rowena J.

Vice President for Academics and Delegate

Anderson, Virginia M.

Vincent, Miriam T.

Vice President for Professionals and Delegate

Bond Jr., Edison

Secretary

Doherty, Mary C.

Rosser, Barbara D.

Treasurer

Houston, Frederick

Grievance Chair

Gerecht, Simon Abe

Part-Time Concerns  Representative

Dema, Bernice O.

McTigue, Ellen

Nominees for Academic Delegates to the DA (12 seats)

Anderson, Virginia M.

Doherty, Mary C.

Donat, Margaret

Mitchell, Judith E.

Siegel, Daniel M.

Solomonoff, David R.

Vincent, Miriam T.

Nominees for Professional Delegates to the DA (21 seats)

Abrahams-Nichols, Redetha O.

Agbontaen, Derick U.

Askew-Stevens, Ida J.

Bacani, Renato R.

Baker, Natalie

Belgrave-Calder, Donna

Bembrey, Tameeka T.

Dema, Bernice O.

Dunkley Jr., Gideon A.

Dunn, Helen J.

Ekanayake, Nandika N.

Flax, Henry S.

Gordon, Janelle W.

Hall-Bruitcher, Gloria

Harper, Sandra J.

Hayes, James M.

Hoglund, Mark W.

Houston, Frederick

Howard, Janice M.

Hoyte, Cheryl P.

Julien, Rosa C.

Leung, Betty

Lewis, Milton P.

Lorde, Donovan N.

McTigue, Ellen

Melton, Angela S.

Nath, Dilip

Norton, David

Patterson, Shirley M.

Rock, Noel C.

Rosser, BarbaraD.

Salak, Kathleen A.

Spier, Sandra L.

Stennett, Norma J.

Taylor, Margaret A.

Thomas, Eric R.

Thomas, Yvonne A.

White, Paula S.

Williams, Hazel B.

Academic Governing Board (12 seats)

Anderson, Virginia M.

Doherty, Mary C.

Solomonoff, David R.

Vincent, Miriam T.

Professional Governing Board Nominees (21 seats)

Abrahams-Nichols, Redetha O.

Agbontaen, Derick U.

Askew-Stevens, Ida J.

Bacani, Renato R.

Baker, Natalie

Belgrave-Calder, Donna

Bembrey, Tameeka T.

Blackman-Stroud, Rowena J.

Burke, George G.

Chia, Ming-Lung Kevin

Chin, Jimmy

Dunkley Jr., Gideon A.

Ekanayake, Nandika N.

Flax, Henry S.

Gerecht, Simon Abe

Gordon, Janelle W.

Harper, Sandra J.

Hayes, James M.

Hoglund, Mark W.

Houston, Frederick

Howard, Janice M.

Hoyte, Cheryl P.

Julien, Rosa C.

Leung, Betty 

Lewis, Milton P.

Lorde, Donovan N.

McTigue, Ellen

Melton, Angela S.

Nath, Dilip

Norton, David

Patterson, Shirley M.

Rock, Noel C.

Rosser, BarbaraD.

Silcott, Marjorie E.

Stennett, Norma J.

Thomas, Eric R.

Thomas, Glenn

Thomas, Yvonne A.

White, Paula S.

Williams, Hazel B.

Yang, Lianfu
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CALL TO ACTION





     Gov. Andrew Cuomo released his 2011-2012 Executive Budget proposal on February 1st.  Here is a summary of how the Budget affects public higher education.  Draconian cuts are proposed for SUNY, CUNY and the state's community colleges.  The proposal includes ten percent (10%) cuts to SUNY and CUNY state operations budgets and a ten percent (10%) cut to the community college base.  The Executive Budget includes $154 million in gap-closing action, reflecting the elimination of the subsidy for SUNY's three teaching hospitals.  This subsidy accounts for approximately 8% of the overall SUNY hospital revenue. 


   The elimination of the state subsidy jeopardizes the ability of our teaching hospitals to serve the most at-risk New Yorkers.  A further reduction via Medicaid cuts will further erode the hospitals’ ability to provide quality care to uninsured and underinsured New Yorkers, as well as citizens with unique critical care needs that cannot be served elsewhere.


    The Governor proposes almost $3 billion in reductions in state spending to Medicaid.  These Medicaid cuts will be determined by a Medicaid Redesign Team on or before March 1, 2011.  The University hospitals should be safeguarded against impacts from these cuts.        


     State support for SUNY is now at its lowest level in a decade.  On each campus students are left out of courses they need to graduate, and classrooms are so jammed that students are forced to stand or put in separate locations limiting student/faculty interaction.  SUNY has lost 1,300 full-time faculty positions since the 1980s, when there were 40,000 fewer students.  The University would need 2,700 additional full-time instructors just to achieve the faculty/student ratios that existed at that time.


    If enacted, Gov. Cuomo’s cuts will impact academic teaching and health care quality,  the care of indigent populations, the education of future health care professionals, prevent the admission of thousands of academically qualified students, limit both future employment opportunities to our students, and the economic recovery of the state.


    I'd like to emphasize that this is the Governor's PROPOSED budget, which requires legislative approval. It's critical that we follow through with UUP’s political action plan. 


     UUP will be advocating for appropriate funding for the University and its hospitals and demanding that there are no more cuts to the SUNY system. We are inviting all UUP members to join us in our outreach activities in Albany. These will be taking place on each Tuesday through May 24th.  We would also encourage you to bring UUP's message to your local legislators in their home offices.  Please make  appointments  to   meet   with   your   local legislators as soon as possible.  Your local legislators tend to be more responsive to you than to non-constituents.  Talking points and advocacy techniques will be provided to all who participate. All travel and meal costs for Albany legislative visits will be paid by UUP.  Please contact the chapter office at extension 1519 if you would like to participate.  


     All UUP members are encouraged to go to the UUP website at uupinfo.org to send letters to their legislators. These can be found on the UUP website under “Call to Action”.  Please click on each letter and follow the steps to save jobs and stop the cuts.


     I URGE ALL OF YOU TO JOIN THE FIGHT TO FULLY RESTORE THE CUTS TO THE STATE UNIVERSITY SYSTEM AND ITS HOSPITALS. 





























President’s Corner





By Rowena Blackman-Stroud





          


     














CHAPTER ELECTIONS





     A letter will be mailed to all election candidates outlining UUP’s policy on the distribution of campaign literature.


     At its February 3, 2011 meeting, the UUP Executive Board approved a revision in the UUP Policies for Distributing Campaign Literature that allows candidates for Chapter, Retiree, Affiliate and Executive Board to request labels. The change in policy reads:


�“Duly declared candidates may request mailing labels for distribution of campaign literature.  Candidates shall sign a statement governing the use of mailing labels and limiting their use to UUP elections. Such signed statements shall be submitted to the Office of the Secretary of UUP, which shall check eligibility and the parameters of the mailing labels. All declared candidates may obtain mailing labels by contacting the UUP Secretary’s Office in writing (or by email). Such requests must specify the category (ies) of eligible members for whom they wish labels.  Candidates will cover the cost of labels and mailing.”





     FORMS TO REQUEST LABELS MAY BE FOUND at � HYPERLINK "http://www.uupinfo.org" ��www.uupinfo.org�.  Click on “elections” and scroll down to Revised Policy for Distributing Campaign Literature in UUP Elections. 


     Further details regarding the distribution of campaign literature and label requests will be included in the letter being mailed to all candidates.





NEGOTIATIONS UPDATE





     The Negotiations Team and Negotiations Committee convened Jan. 18-20, 2011, to review the tabulated results of the Negotiations Survey, as well as member comments from the survey, member suggestion forms, and other communications. They also considered member input from the negotiations chapter visits and open hearings. They began the process of analyzing member input to create a package of negotiations proposals.


     Each chapter has a member on the Negotiations Committee. Ellen McTigue represented our chapter at the meeting.  On behalf of the membership, I’d like to thank the chapter officers, Mary Doherty, Secretary; Fred Houston, Treasurer; Edison Bond, VP for Professionals; Virginia Anderson, VP for Academics; Ellen McTigue, Part-Time Concerns Representative, and Abe Gerecht, Grievance Chair, for working with the membership and compiling all of your concerns.  Dr. Virginia Anderson and Ellen McTigue served on the AdHoc Committee.  Ellen McTigue is our Negotiations Committee representative and Edison Bond is a member of the UUP Negotiations Team.  


     UUP’s Negotiations Team and the New York State Negotiations Team are expected to exchange proposals for negotiations in a couple of months.  The NYS team includes a representative from the Governor’s Office of Employee Relations, SUNY System Administration, the NYS Division of Budget, and the NYS Dept. of Civil Service.


     We will keep you apprised as the negotiations process continues.





























